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St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
Church & Rectory: 4924 Bancroft Ave. St. Louis, Missouri 63109 

Phone 314.352.2111  Rectory Fax 314.481.7661 
Parish Website: www.magdalen.org 

Archdiocese of St. Louis Website: www.archstl.org 

Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 3 
Email: johnborcic@archstl.org 
 

In Residence: Rev. John V. Kerber 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 107 
 

Deacon: Joseph J. Iovanna  
Phone:   707.1803 
  

Parish Secretary: Fran Voss   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 
Email:  smmadmin@sbcglobal.net 
 

Minister to Senior Parishioners: Marilyn Muegge  
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 5 
Email:  smmseniors@yahoo.com 
 

Maintenance Department: Steve Jackson 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 7 
 

Bookkeeper: Terry Signaigo 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 6 (Tuesday mornings only) 
 

Music Director: Keith Ballentine 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 (leave a message) 
 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 2 

Mass Schedule 
Weekend Masses:     Weekday Mass: 
Saturday: 4:30pm     Monday thru Friday:  8:00am 
Sunday: 8:00am and 10:30am 
 

Daily Rosary: Mon. thru Fri. before 8:00am Mass 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Every first 
Friday of the month from 8:30am until 12-noon  
 

Holy Hour: Every 1st Saturday of the month at 
9:15am 
 

Sacrament of Baptism:  Please contact the Rectory 
   
\ 

Weddings:  Couples contemplating Marriage should 
contact the Pastor as soon as they have made a      
decision to marry and at least six months prior to 
their intended date of Marriage so that proper prepa-
rations can be made. 
 

Communion to the Sick:  We are happy to bring 
Holy Communion to those who are confined to their 
homes.  Please contact the rectory to make arrange-
ments. 
 

Perpetual Help Devotions: Tuesday following 
8:00am Mass 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Saturday between 
3:30pm and 4:10pm (or by appointment)  

Rectory Office Hours 
 
8:30am —  7:30pm   Monday through Thursday 
8:30am —  4:00pm   Friday 
 

 

Closed  
Saturday and Sundays,  

National Holidays  
and  

      Holy Days of Obligation   

SCHOOLS SERVING OUR PARISHIONERS 
For registration and other information please contact 

 
Our Lady of Sorrows School 
5831 So. Kingshighway Blvd. 

314.353.1451 
St. Ambrose School 

5130 Wilson Ave.  
314.772.1437 

St. Raphael the Archangel 
6000 Jamieson Ave. 

314.352.9474 
South City Deanery PSR 

4170 Delor 
Nancy Haselhorst 

314.773-3070 
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Weekly Offertory Collection 
 

March 5, 2017 
 
 

Envelopes   $  4,265. 00 
Loose          583.00 
_____________________________________ 
Total    $   4,848.00 
 
 
 

Collection as of 07-01-2016      142,790.30 
 
 
 

Magdalen Specials 
 

Soup Kitchen           434.50 
St. Vincent de Paul          132.50 
ProLife             48.50 
Tuition Assistance            36.50  
____________________________________ 
Total    $        652.00 
 
Thank you for your gifts to God and our parish! 

of Jesus, let us re-commit ourselves to our pledges of 
prayer, fasting, and almsgiving, aware that the devil 
may try to strike again.  This time let us be persistent 
in our efforts and be prepared to offer a firm, “NO” to 
the devil’s temptations, especially when they are the 
strongest. 
 

I pray that you will not only have a good Lent, but 
one better than any other!  When the devil pops up, 
just say NO! 
 

Msgr. John Borcic 

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 

Are you having a good Lent?  I 
hope so.  Last weekend we heard 
the Gospel story of the devil’s 
effort to tempt Jesus three differ-

ent times.  Each time, even though Jesus was tired, 
hungry, and thirsty, and His resistance was ex-
tremely low, after spending 40 days in the desert, He 
resisted those temptations. 
 

We haven’t survived 40 days of Lent yet; in fact we 
are just approaching our tenth day.  The question we 
must ask ourselves today is, “how many times have 
I given in to the devil’s temptations during these 
first few days of Lent?”  How many times has the 
devil distracted me from my prayer, especially from 
those special prayers I promised to do for Lent? 
 

How successful has the devil been in preventing me 
from fully participating in the fast or other special 
sacrifices I have chosen to do for Lent?  Have I 
given up on giving up something? 
 

How can I look upon my efforts at being generous 
or in my acts of charity?  Have I given in to the 
temptation to disregard being charitable to others, 
especially to those who may be in the greatest need 
and may not reciprocate or thank us for our generos-
ity?  Has the devil succeeded in having us look out 
for our own needs first and maybe not at all to the 
needs of others? 
 

If you have to hang your head, like I must, sorry as I 
am of my answers, please don’t despair.  There is 
still hope!   God understands that we are weak; it’s 
part of the human condition.  God also understands 
that we do have the strength to bounce back and 
commit ourselves to our Lenten observances from 
this point forward. 
 

The devil’s real victory is in getting us to give up 
completely – why not?  We’ve already failed in 
something – maybe even over and over again.  We 
can’t do that!  God gives us every chance to bring 
ourselves into communion with Him.  We only need 
to approach Him in a spirit of penitence, knowing 
that, as Jesus resisted temptation, we can gather the 
strength to resist temptation also. 
 

During this coming week let us take note of both our 
successes and our failures in these first days of Lent.  
Then, asking God’s help and trusting in the presence  

 
 
 
 
 
Wednesday, March 15    
Masses at 8am and 6pm 
 

Thursday, March 16        
Stations of the Cross following the 8am Mass 
 

Friday, March 17     
Knights of Columbus Fish Fry – school hall  
 4:00pm – 7:00pm 



Second Sunday Of Lent                               March 12, 2017 

2017 
Cardinals vs. Reds RAFFLE 

Proceeds to benefit  
Sisters of St. Francis  

Retirement Fund 
 

Good news baseball season is just 
around the corner! The Franciscan Sisters of Olden-
burg Indiana are again offering you a chance to win 
4 Box Seats at Busch Stadium to the St. Louis     
Cardinals VS Cincinnati Reds on Sunday April 30 at 
7:15pm. This package includes Complimentary 
drinks throughout the game, 2 rooms on game night 
at the Hilton Hotel and $300 spending money. Also 
2 drawings for   Cardinal Fan-Friendly Gift Baskets.  
The tickets are $5.00 each or 5 for $20.00.  They 
can be found at the doors of the church or at the    
rectory. 
 
Fr. Kerber wishes to thank all who support this     
raffle.  He has worked with the Franciscan Sisters in 
three different parishes. 

Catholic Women for Christ Conference 
Saturday, March 25, 2017 
Touhill Performing Arts 

7am-5pm 
For more information or to register:  

catholicwomenforchrist.org 
or call 314.516-4949 

St. Mary Magdalen 
2017 Lenten challenge 

Cow Project 
 

Throughout Lent envelopes will be at the entrances to 
the church.  Please join us in this effort to bring hope 
to a people who have so little.  Thank you to those 
who have already donated. 

"Welcoming the Stranger"  
Considers the Road to Citizenship  

The Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet close their 
three-part series, “Welcoming the Stranger" with a 
look at "On the Road to Citizenship,” on Tuesday, 
March 21 at 6:30 p.m. at the motherhouse located at 
6400 Minnesota Ave., St. Louis, MO 63111. Blake 
Hamilton and Suk Sapkota of the International      
Institute’s employment services will speak. Hamilton 
will provide information about the refugee     resettle-
ment process and how it works. Sapkota will share 
his personal experience with the resettlement process. 
The series, which offers the stories of some of the 
nation’s newest arrivals, is sponsored by the CSJ Jus-
tice Office. For more information, contact 
mflick@csjsl.org. To register, email motherhous-
ersvp@csjsl.org or call 314-481-8800. 

Pantry Running Low…. 
 

Food needed for                                  
St. Mary Magdalen—St. Vincent de Paul 

Food Pantry 
 

We need your help!  Our St. Vincent de Paul food 
pantry is running low on certain kinds of food items 
and paper goods.  What is needed most immediately 
are the following: 
 

Soups of all kinds 
Canned dinners such as Macaroni & Cheese,       
Ravioli, Stews, Chili, and other canned meat 

Kleenex  
Paper Towels 

 

Thank you for your assistance.  Your donations    
allow us to meet the needs of many hungry people 
who come to our door each week. 
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This week in our Parish… 
8:00 am Daily Mass Monday through Friday 
 
Monday, March 13, 2017 
Quilters   9:00a    Qrm 
Italian Classes  6:30p-8:30p             Srm104 
 

Tuesday, March 14, 2017 
KColumbus Mtg   7:00p  KCrm 
 
 

Wednesday, March 15, 2017  
Church Cleaning  8:30a      CH 
Lenten Evening Mass             6:00p      CH 
 
 

Thursday, March 16, 2017 
Stations of the Cross after the 8am Mass           CH 
Italian Classes    6:30p-9:00p        Srm,106, 104, 102 
 
 

Friday, March 17, 2017 
Happy St. Patty’s Day 
Fish Fry     4:00-7:00p         SH 
 

Saturday, March 18, 2017 
Reconciliation   3:30p-4:15p     CH 
Mass      4:30p      CH 
 
 

Sunday, March 19, 2017  
Mass      8:00a      CH 
Mass    10:30a      CH 

St. Mary Magdalen  Quilt Raffle 
 

St. Mary Magdalen’s quilters are back to                 
raffling.  You could win a beautiful blue 

and white star-patterned quilt we’ve decided to call 
Easter Star. $10 tickets are being sold at all the fish 
fries. We’ll draw the winner on Good Friday. 
You don’t have to be present to win.  If you don’t 
win the Easter quilt, you still have a chance to win 
the Ice Cream Social quilt in July, or the Immacu-
late Conception quilt in December, or the Mardi 
Gras quilt next February. $5 tickets are available for 
one chance on one of the three quilts after the Easter 
quilt. If you like the quilts that we make for the 
Craft Fair, then you’ll like these, too. 
 

Updated Quilter News !!! 
 

The “Easter Star” quilt is proceeding nicely.  Thanks 
to everyone who bought tickets at the first Fish Fry.  
All profits from this endeavor go to benefit the Par-
ish.  We will use some to buy supplies for more 
quilts. 
 
If anyone would like to drop after Mass on Monday, 
we’ll give you a warm welcome, offer you a cup of 
coffee, and provide a chair for you to sit and chat 
while we quilt.  Just know on the window next to 
the west door on the Sutherland side of the school 
building.  We are in Room 107.  Hope you’ll come 
on in!  - Helen Niemira 

Our Lady of Fatima Traveling Statue 
This beautiful statue of Our Lady is 
available to be received into your home. 
By inviting Our Lady into your home, and 
with the recitation of the Rosary, may you 

begin to experience a sense of peace, hope and      
healing into your lives. If you would like to have her 
at your home for a couple of weeks or know someone 
that would benefit from having her, please call Kathy 
Schneider at 314-481-3923. 

St. Joseph Altar  
St. Ambrose Parish  

Sunday, March 19, 2017 
 

The event begins with the 11:00 
a.m. Mass in Italian in St. 
A m b r o s e  C h u r c h .  T h e 
Feast takes place from 12:30 to 
3:30 p.m. in the School cafeteria 
and gymnasium.   

 

Generous samples of delicious pastas and other 
dishes from the local restaurants will be served    
buffet style for a free will donation.  Specialty      
prepared breads, baked goods, and Italian delicacies 
for sale all day from the main altars.  And, there will 
be music and entertainment.  For more information 
see stambroseonthehill.com. 

Stewardship Reflection 
“Go forth from the land of your kinsfolk and from 
your father’s house to a land that I will show you.” 
Genesis 12:1 
 
God calls all of us to leave behind our old ways and 
to follow Him, placing our complete trust in Him.  
Some of the old ways that we may have to struggle to 
leave behind might be materialism, selfishness and 
greed.  Yet God promises to show us a new land and 
a better way to live. 
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Fish Fry Special Interest 
 

For the  Emergency Preparedness Fish Fry on 
March 31, volunteers and employees from the  HAM 
radio, CERT, Fire Department and Red Cross Or-
ganization will be available the entire evening  to an-
swer your questions and give out literature. 

To All Dessert Bakers of the Parish 
 

The Fish Fry needs your bakery items (pies, cakes, 
cookies, brownies).  Please bring your baked items to 
the school hall on Fish Fry Friday’s after 3pm.  If that 
is not convenient you are welcome to drop your 
goodies off at the rectory and we will make sure that 
they get brought over. 

Magdalen Lenten Fish Fry 2017 
4-7pm  

Every Friday during Lent  (Dine in or carry out) 
(April 14—Good Friday  3-6pm) 

 

Featuring Chef Steve Jackson and Pianist Dolores Guittar 
 

Menu 
Fish Dinner Plate 

$8.50 Adults  $7.50 Senior Citizens $6.50 Children 12 and under 
Each meal includes bread, coleslaw, choice of 2 sides (spaghetti, mac n’ cheese, green beans, 

french fries or hush puppies) and one dessert 
Coffee or tea offered for Dine-in only 

 

Fish Choices 
Baked or Fried Pollock, Jack Salmon, Catfish Nuggets, Fried Shrimp 

 

Also Available 
Crab Rangoon and Toasted Cheese Ravioli 

 
Date   Theme   Favor   Special Feature 
March 17  Irish Night   Green Beer  Vocals -  starts at 6:30p 
March 24  Rat Pack   Life Savers  Right to Life 
March 31  Composers   Fortune Cookies Emergency Preparedness 
April 7  German Night  Pretzels  Dulcimer -  starts at 6:30p 
April 14  Favorites   Gumbo Soup St. Vincent DePaul  

Soup Kitchen 
 

THANKS to ALL our Soup Kitchen volunteers, 
bakers, servers, and financial donors who make this 
meal possible each month. We couldn’t do this with-
out your help!  Our next meal is Tuesday, March 14.   
Sauce makers:  Please return your sauce today, 
March 12, and put in the fridge.  (Make sure it is a 
fridge and not a freezer). The hall will be open from 
10-1025.  If you need to make other arrangements, 
please call Mary Schaefer @314-832-6673 or 314-
607-0195.  Brownie Bakers: Please drop off your 
brownies at the rectory by NOON on Tuesday. If 
you need to have your brownies picked up please 
call Charlie or Mary Ann Halbrook at 481-2448 be-
fore Tuesday to arrange for pick up. 
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Please pray for healing and strength  for… Andy 
Barker, Janet Barmeier, Jason Beardslee, Nancy 
Birkenmeier, Rob Brand, Mike Buck, Jamie Chris-
topher, Stanley Coffey, Jr., Fred Commons, Grant 
Crisp, Michael DeBarry, George Dent, Paul Donatti, 
Carrie Epperson, Pat Fahey, Leo Fleming, William 
Fortner, Genny Fujarski, Kyle Gabris, Marie      
Gambino, Ellen Gianella, Tony Greco, Dolores 
Greer, Thelma Guittar, Charlie Haines, Jimmy Har-
vatin, Pete Harvatin, Ed Howard,  Margaret Jackson, 
Geraldine Karlsen, Marie Kellner, Michael 
Krawczyk, Patricia Kennedy, Ann Kullman, Eric 
Mather, Mary Mather, Irene Mazzola, Jackie McGil-
ligan, Julianne McMiller, Richard Merli, Bob 
Meyer, Lou Ann Michaels, Sue Micciche, Ray 
Miles, Julie Moser, Liam Niemira, Pat Noonan, Jr. 
Kris Onanian, Joe & Peggy Purk, Baby Leona 
Rathbum, Diane Roeder, Tony Scalise, Mike 
Savens, Marge Scheu, Curt Schuchardt, Lucille     
Seper, Steve Snelling, Becca Niemira Steinmetz, 
Dodie Stollhans, Jean Sullivan, Jane Turk, Russ 
Tweedy, Margaret Yates Wheeless, Agnes Wiltgen, 
Bob Wolf Lois Zitzmann, “Zoe” … and for all our 
homebound and nursing home parishioners and 
for their family and friends who take care of 
them.  

Mass Intentions 
Monday, March 13, 2017  
   8:00 A.M. Vincenza & Giovanni Drago     

Tuesday, March 14, 2017 
   8:00 A.M. Denny Drazich 
 Wednesday, March 15, 2017 
  8:00 A.M. Raymond Brouk 
  6:00 P.M.   Ann Schwarz Family 
 

Thursday, March 16, 2017 
  8:00  A.M.    Regina Brouk Spencer     

Friday, March 17, 2017 
  8:00 A.M. Ann & Harry Eilerman 
Saturday, March 18,  2017 
  4:30 P.M. Jane Hooper 
Sunday, March 19, 2017  
  8:00 A.M. For the People of the Parish      
10:30 A.M. Katie Maninger        

Eucharistic Ministers 
 

Saturday, March 18, 2017 4:30 PM 
Jim Abkemeier, Nancy Sewester   
alt: Mary Beth O’Donoghue * 
  

Sunday, March 19 2017 8:00 AM 
Charlie and Mary Dooling alt: Mark Laury *  
 

Sunday, March 19, 2017 10:30AM 
Bill Voss, Garth Weihl, Mary & Ray Schaefer 
alt: Kathy Ray * 
 

* Note: alt: Only if Deacon is not present  

Servers 
 

Saturday, March 18, 2017 4:30 PM 
Harry Signaigo 
 

Sunday, March 19, 2017 8:00 AM 
Brian, Katie Weaver 
 

Sunday, March 19, 2017 10:30 AM 
Kenny Douthit 

Lector 
 

Wednesday, March 15, 2017 6:00PM 
 Fran Voss 
Saturday, March 18, 2017 4:30 PM 
Kristine Onanian 
 

Sunday, March 19, 2017 8:00 AM 
Ken Luecke 
 

Sunday, March 19, 2017 10:30 AM 
Fran Voss 

In your charity please pray for the 
repose soul of long time parishioner 
Ed Smiley who passed away on 
March 6, 2017.  May he be with Our 
Lord in glory. Please keep all of Ed’s 

family and friends during this difficult time along 
with all of our parishioner grieving the loss of their 
loved ones.  May Ed and all the faithful departed 
through the mercy of God rest in peace. Amen   

The Vocation Chalice Schedule 
Week of March 12, 2017  Don & Ellen Graves 
Week of March 19, 2017  Juanita Donatti 
Week of March 26, 2017  Ray Morales 
  

We are most grateful for those who have  received 
the Vocation Chalice in their homes...looking to    
continue it through April...any takers? If you too 
would like to receive the chalice for a week please 
call Fran (352-2111 ext. 4) at the  rectory. 

 

How’s your Lent going? 
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